Costa Rica trip summary (2012)

The following invitation was received from Emily at Tufts University near Boston.  She said that we did not have anything better to do and we should join the trip.  Since Emily knows what we like, we immediately decided to join the trip.  I think they needed more participants to keep the cost down.  Besides, how could we resist an invitation like this one!

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Dear Friends and Colleagues,

   I am leading a group of Tufts alumni, friends and faculty to Costa Rica this summer (August 18th-26th).  We will explore the largest mangrove ecosystem in Central America, snorkel around Caño Island, spend three nights at the Sirena Biological Station in Corcovado National Park (sleeping on the beautiful tent platform that alumni of Bio181 financed), and travel to the highlands to explore the paramo (the alpine community above tree line) and to visit a coffee cooperative.

   No doubt you will find Corcovado a highlight of the trip.  It is not uncommon to see crocodiles, sloths, peccaries, tapirs, four species of monkeys, macaws, toucans and incredible diversity of insects. I also find sleeping in a tent an absolutely amazing experience.  I personally have traveled to many places in Costa Rica but have never found a place as inspiring as Corcovado.  We will be joined by Andres Vega, my colleague who joins me every year I bring students to Costa Rica.  He is an absolutely amazing naturalist and loves sharing is knowledge and passion.  

   I am attaching the itinerary for your reference.   If you are interested in coming, alone or with others, please let me know, and if you have questions, I am happy to discuss them.  ...   Best, Colin

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Road trip, boat trip, and slogging through the jungle

   If Emily says we should go, we go without much further thought.  She had been to Costa Rica before and visited the Caribbean coast.  We decided to take United Airlines through Houston and spend three days in advance on the Caribbean coast.  Emily suggested the “hippie” towns near Puerto Nuevo de Talamanca where there is a cute little hotel called Casa Las Brisas. We had breakfast on the beach each morning. Our bad Spanish was typically greeted by good English.  There are 150 thousand Americans living among the 3 million people of Costa Rica; We swam in warm ocean; cavorted in a waterfall pool where we ate rose apples; visited the jaguar sanctuary with many jungle animals (but not a jaguar);  learned all about chocolate production.  We saw many roadside stands selling “Mamón de Chino”, a delicious red lychee. Banana trees were everywhere

   We joined up with the group (and Emily) in San José and then left along a new highway down the Pacific coast to Sierpe where we boarded a boat.  We went through the mangroves, came within one meter of a four meter long crocodile, and navigated five meter waves on the way to the isolated community of Drake Bay.  We got boots for the jungle paths because of the fer-de-lance snakes and the sticky mud.  We went out to Caño Island one day (progress...island is tobacco-free) for snorkeling and exploration, and then to Sirena (Corcovado National Park) the next day.  

   The Sirena harbor is one hundred meters of tidal mudflats.  There are two other ways of getting there: hike in 30 kilometers, or fly in on a Cessna 206.  The pilot took us for a short ride overlooking the jungle.  The area is a true rain forest; it rained at least five centimeters each day.  The rain did not stop our group of hardy explorers in the jungle. The moat around the tent platform filled with water.  Excellent buffet meals came from the dining room at the park lodge.  Everyone except Louis went exploring in the jungle; there were many interesting experiences out there.  Only 40 years ago, the area was a cleared grassy range land for cattle.  The government declared the land as a national park to allow the previous rainforest to develop there.  It is hard to believe that the 50 meter high trees are all recent.  Consequently, this is a great place to study modern ecology.  The experience was as advertised in the invitation above.  

   The group left via boat on high tide for the return trip to Sierpe.  We then loaded into a bus for the drive up the hill on the Trans-America highway.  Our destination was the central highlands near the small town of Copay for an overnight at El Toucanet Lodge. This was a civilized lodge in the coffee country with all modern conveniences like heat and an enclosed shower.  Colin's wife is from this lush mountain valley.  His two daughters were on the trip with us.  Compliments to Colin, Andres, and the young group of enthusiastic travelers for a great trip.  Colin was worried about the old people joining the tour, but it turned out fine.  Chris took a large set of pictures and a selected subset are available upon request via Google+ Picasa web services.

